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 ELMWOOD PARK BOARD OF RECREATION

MINUTES OF REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

February 27, 2017
Prior to the start of the meeting the following statement of compliance was read:

Now therefore be advised that the notice requirements of this meeting have been satisfied by providing an annual notice of posting a schedule of such meetings in a conspicuous place in the Municipal Building and by filing a copy of such schedule in the office of the Municipal Clerk which said notices were filed or provided on December 1, 2016.
Chairman, Robert Burke called the meeting to order at 7:36 p.m.
Board Members Present:   Lori Sproviero, Wallace Nowosielecki (arrived 8:05pm), George Shamah,   Glen Pettigano, Robert Burke, Rich DeLorenzo,  Sandy  Balistrieri 
Board Members Absent: None
Recreation Department :  Donna Puglisi
Council Liaison: Keith Work
A motion was made by George Sahmah to approve the Meeting Minutes from the January 23, 2017 Meeting.  Motion seconded by  Sandy Balistrieri.
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A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to open the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by    Lori Sproviero.
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Since there were no members from the public, a motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to close the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by Lori Sproviero.
	
	RB
	GP
	GS
	WN
	LS
	RDL
	SB

	YES
	X
	X
	X
	A
	X
	X
	X

	NO
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	ABSTAIN
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to open the work portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by   Lori Sproviero.
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Director’s Report:  
Basketball is progressing nicely although Penni  lost some coaches. The person who was running the clinic has also left, but Penni is running it now. The last day of the clinic will be this Saturday and the participants will have a bagel breakfast.
The last week of Street Hockey was last weekend . They played outside and enjoyed it very much. Dave is looking into having another outside session, possibly under the lights.

The Arts and Crafts program is open for registration. Registration is small. Sandy asked when the last day to sign up is. Donna said that in about two weeks.

We are starting to prepare for Summer Camp. Donna called Father Nereo about the use of St. Leo’s. He said that she must meet with Tracy Koval and Tom Conboy to negotiate. That meeting was supposed to have taken place today, but it has been rescheduled for this Thursday.  As a backup, Donna has also secured Gilbert Ave. School  and is looking into renting the American Legion Hall.
Donna met with the new Chamber of Commerce President, Stuart Pace and Councilman Dombrowski.  Mr. Pace is knowledgeable  and has a lot of ideas for shared events. He suggested that there be a fake snowball fight at the Tree Lighting and a “Taste of ….” in the gym.
Keith will introduce the resolution for Gall Park at the next Council meeting.

The grading is finished at Cherry Hill. There was $20,000 left over that had to be spent on that park project. It was decided that a six foot vinyl fence will be erected with that money. Bob asked if that would be durable enough. Donna said that it would be only by the playground so it should be alright.

As detailed in the handout, we had asked for $75,000 grant money from the county 

for Birchwood Park, but will receive $49,100. A castle playground will be erected at Birchwood and a Firetruck one at Gall.

The EP United Lawsuit went to court last week and was supposed to have taken place again today, but the judge called in sick. 

Donna is now Nationally certified as a CPRP- Certified Parks and Recreation Professional.
Donna spoke to PSEG today and the lights will be put up at Gall in 2-3 weeks and lights and poles  at Birchwood and Cherry Hill beginning in April. George asked when the cameras are going up. Donna said that the cameras are all ordered and will be set up when the poles are ready.
Recreation Liaison’s Report:
Keith has been going to Street Hockey. Playing outside last weekend was great.

He has been helping with the 1st and 2nd grade basketball clinic. This will be the last week. They may try to play games this week. There are two more weeks of the regular basketball season.
Softball and Little League Registrations are over. Little League is still looking for more players.  Saddle Brook and Garfield both have low baseball registration numbers, so they may want to team up with us. Little League is still looking for coaches and managers.  Evaluations, done by professionals, will take place this weekend in order to make even out the skill levels of the teams. 

EP Crew registration is still open.

The Gall Avenue resolution will be brought to council at this week’s meeting. We were only expecting $25,000 in green acres money, but ended up getting  $49,100. 
There will be a combined Recreation Advisory Board and Council meeting this Thursday to discuss the merits of the Recreation Board versus the Recreation Commission.

Commissioner Reports:
Glen Pettigano: Congratulations to Donna for becoming Nationally Certified. He is still coaching basketball and will coach softball in the spring.

George Shamah: The Bombers are quiet. They had their first meeting last week. One of the Bombers biggest supporters, Willie Mulligan has sadly passed away.
 Sandy Balistrieri: She has put the Arts and Crafts program information on Facebook. Softball sign up are over, although  there were a few last minute sign ups. Two softball coaches were honored at a council meeting for saving someone from a fire. The council did a beautiful job of honoring the men.
Richard DeLorenzo:  He asked if there is going to another Rutgers Certification Class this spring. Donna said that if there are enough people we can run it. She’d like to  have about 10 people. George said that if Little League does not have enough, he can send some Bombers Coaches.

Baseball registration is at 201. That is down 59 from last year.  This partially due to families moving out of town and partially due to the fact that kids don’t play as much baseball as they used to. 
Rich mentioned that the County is asking for over $10,000 in deposits for the use of the Gilbert Ave. field. Donna and Keith said that in recent years they have asked for the deposit. Keith can help the Little League work it out with the County.

Rich added that Donna shouldn’t worry about the negotiations with St. Leo’s. Father Nereo handles things a bit differently than Father Mike did.

Robert Burke:  Penni mentioned to him that she would like to start a basketball league for high school kids. 

All sports leagues are losing people. Maybe we should think about starting a Lacrosse league. That is a popular sport right now.

Wallace Nowosielecki and Lori Sproviero:  They wanted to get more information on the Gall Avenue Fence.
Donna said that trees were growing in the fence at Gall and the trees and fence had to be removed. We got a quote of $8,830 to replace the 4’ chain link fence. Lori said that she thought that the fence was more like 6’ tall. Donna said that the quote was for replacement of the current fence, so it will be the same height as it was.

Donna added that the fence at Elmwood Park is also in need of replacement. There is no bottom railing, so the fence has become misshapen. Donna said that maybe the fence does not have to be replaced. The park would be more open without it. The council  suggested putting in speed bumps to ensure the children’s safety. Bob asked if having a fence enclosing a playground is a JIF issue. Donna said the reason that there is a fence around the playground at Borough Field is because of the Afterschool program and not JIF. Lori asked if the horseshoe shaped existing fence  could remain. Donna said that the whole fence is ruined. Glen said that the park would look nice and open with the fence gone. Bob agreed. He said that maybe less tress could be cut down if the fencing wasn’t replaced. 
There being no further business, a motion was made by Glen Pettigano  to adjourn the work portion of the Meeting  and the meeting in general. Motion seconded by Lori Sproviero
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The meeting was adjourned at 8:27pm.
